
Safety Committee Meeting 
Whitman College  

November 11, 2022, at 11:00 am 

Present: John Eckel, John Hopkins, Kathleen Hutchison, Tony Ichsan, Telara McCullough,  
Glen Naumann, Greg Powell, Jolene Rodriguez, Benjamin Selby  

 
Absent:    Helen Kim, Bryan Lubbers 
 
Members:  Helen Kim   Faculty  
  John Eckel  OP, Sherwood, BFFC, Summer Dance Lab   
  Kathleen Hutchison  Division I, Penrose Library   
  Bryan Lubbers   Division II, WCTS, Hunter  
      Division III Sciences 
  Gregory Powell  Memorial, Penrose House, Security   
  Benjamin Selby  HJT, Music, Sheehan Gallery, Visual Arts 
  Jolene Rodriguez  Welty Center  
  John Hopkins  Facilities Operations  
  Glendon Naumann  Environmental Health & Safety Coordinator 
  Telara McCullough Employer Representatives  
               

 
Approval of Minutes 

09/30/2022 meeting minutes were approved with no corrections.  
 
OLD BUSINESS  

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 Review of the Hazardous Communication Program: 
o Should the chemical inventory list be included?   
o Chemicals that are purchased in bulk then transferred to secondary containers must be 

labeled clearly with all hazard information.  Is this happening on campus? 
o Supervisors are required to train employees.  How do we ensure that employees get this 

training?  Glen will look into this and let us know. 
 Campus safety concern: 

o Wobbly goal posts on the Baker field adjacent to HJT parking lot.  John Eckel will visit 
with athletic department staff to confirm if goal posts are still needed, then submit a 
Facilities Service request to either fix or remove the goal posts.  He will also look into 
removal of the sled on railroad tracks. 

 Glen reports there were no accidents on campus since last meeting. 
    

Please review Chemical Hygiene Plan to discuss at the next meeting. 
 

Next meeting is scheduled Friday, January 20, 2023 at 11:00 am via Zoom. 


